
From the Shepherd’s Heart 
Core Values: 

 We value the Lord-

ship of Christ as the 

Head of the church 

and the center of 

our lives. 

 We value a Christ 

centered church 

where Biblical val-

ues are taught, nur-

tured and lived in 

everyday life.    

 We value Christian 

fellowship where 

the love of Christ is 

practiced in all its 

dimensions. 

 We value evange-

lism to bring every-

one into God’s fami-

ly. 

 We value faithful, 

responsible steward-

ship of all that God 

has given to us. 
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The Essential 
Tenets of ECO 

“The people of God 
have always paused 
at critical historical 
moments to sum-
marize and declare 
who they are and 
what they most 
deeply believe. 
These high mo-
ments are remem-
bered and passed 
on to succeeding 
generations to pre-
serve the identity 
and vitality of the 
community,” writes 
Jack Rogers 
(Presbyterian 
Creeds). In other 
words, our historic 
creeds, such as the 
Apostles’ (2nd cen-

tury) and Nicene (4th 
century) Creeds, and 
our catechisms, such 
as the Heidelberg 
Catechism (1563) 
and the Scot’s Con-
fession (1560), repre-
sent the careful read-
ing of Scripture by 
our parents in the 
faith. 
    Rather than over-
whelm you with all 
of the Essential Ten-
ets of our creeds and 
confessions at once, I 
am briefly introduc-
ing them one at a 
time in my newsletter 
column.     
Essential Tenet #7—
The Faithful Stew-
ardship of All of 
Life 
   Every good and 
perfect gift is from 
above, coming down 
from the Father. . . .  
(James 1:17) 
   The principle of 
stewardship is closely 
related to the concept 
of grace. As James 
says, God graciously 
gives us all good 

things. Paul reminds 
us of the same when 
he says: He who did 
not spare his own 
Son, but gave Him 
up for us all—how 
will He not also, 
along with Him, gra-
ciously give us all 
things? (Romans 
8:32) The Apostle 
Paul considered him-
self a great sinner, as 
did St. Augustine, 
Martin Luther, and 
the old slave trader 
turned preacher and 
writer of the hymn 
Amazing Grace, 
John Newton. Paul 
argues that God gave 
his Son up for us all, 
even for the worst of 
us.  In this Paul ar-
gues from the great-
er to the lesser, ex-
plaining that if He 
has given us the su-
preme gift of his 
Son, He gives us all 
other good things. 
   The fact that God’s 
grace includes both 
his Son and “all 
things” implies that  
(Cont’d on page 2) 



ed). Living the 
Great Command-
ments allows us to 
act as stewards of 
all that God has giv-
en us in time, talent, 
and treasures 
(Ephesians 4:11-
13). 
   The ministries of 
the church reflect 
the three-fold office 
of Christ as prophet, 
priest, and king – 
reflected in the 
church’s ordered 
ministries of teach-
ing elders, deacons, 
and ruling elders. 
We affirm that men 
and women alike 
are called to all the 
ministries of the 
Church, and that 
every member is 
called to share in all 
of Christ’s offices 
within the world be-
yond the church. 
Every Christian is 
called to a prophetic 

life, proclaiming the 
good news to the 
world and enacting 
that good news. Eve-
ry Christian is called 
to extend the lord-
ship of Christ to eve-
ry corner of the 
world. And every 
Christian is called to 
participate in 
Christ’s priestly, me-
diatorial, work, shar-
ing in the suffering 
of the world in ways 
that extend God’s 
blessing and offering 
intercession to God 
on behalf of the 
world. We are 
equipped to share in 
these offices by the 
Holy Spirit, who 
conforms us to the 
pattern of Christ’s 
life. 
   May God make it 
so in and through 
our lives. 
 
Dr. Bob 

THANKSGIVING 
FELLOWSHIP 

   
   We will have our an-
nual Thanksgiving Fel-
lowship Dinner on No-
vember 24, the Sunday 
before Thanksgiving. 
Once again we will 
have a silent auction as 
well as a live auction.  
   Auction items will 
include baked goods, 
handmade items, and 
anything you would 
like to donate to the  
auction. Please bear in 
mind that any dona-
tions should be in good 
condition and clean. 
   We held the auction 
last year for the first 
time since Hurricane 
Ike. There were many 
present who had not 
been to any of the ear-
lier ones, and it was a 
lot of fun for us all.  
   There will also be a 
potluck brunch. 
   Please come join in 
the fun and fellowship. 

 

New Members Class 
Spring and Fall 
Contact Dr. Bob Bullock 
 
Bible Study 
1st & 3rd Sundays 
11:30 
Fellowship Hall 
 
Session Meeting 
October 13 
Fellowship Hall 
 

Worship Service 
Sunday 
10:00 a.m. 
 
Choir Practice 
Prior to Worship Service 
8:45 a.m. 
Sanctuary 
 
Communion 
October 6 
Sanctuary 
 

Stephen Ministries 
See Beth Bullock 
 
Women’s Bible Study 
October 
10:00 a.m.  
Fellowship Hall 
 
Potluck Brunch 
October 27 
Fellowship Hall following 
Worship Service 
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Upcoming Events  

(Cont’d from page 1) 

we become stewards 
of all the good gifts 
and things that come 
to us out of God’s 
grace. Since we nei-
ther earned nor de-
served the gifts that 
come to us out of 
God’s grace, we have 
been entrusted with 
these gifts of God in 
sacred trust. They are 
ours to be used in and 
through us for His 
glory to build up His 
church, to carry out 
Christ’s ministry and 
mission in the world. 
   In this way we ful-
fill the Great Com-
mandments to love 
the Lord our God 
with all of our heart, 
mind, soul, and 
strength (which 
leaves nothing out) 
and to love our neigh-
bor(s) as ourselves 
(treating others as 
you wish to be treat-
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GREETERS  
October 

 
 6   Gallis 
13  Maxine Alfei 
20  Gallis 
27  Maxine Alfei 
 

New Members 
Bob Bullock 
404-583-1902 
bbullockjr@aol.com 
 
Choir 
Angelo Tolentino 
409-256-7729 
angelo@musician.org 
 
Buildings and Grounds 
Tim Ekberg 
409-737-9455 
retiredfirelt@earthlink.net 
 
Chuck Lawrence 
409-762-6420 
cnblawrence@hotmail.com 
 
Strategic Planning 
Barbara Hankins 
409-789-8077 

Bulletins 
Esther Sjostrom 
409-771-6466 
Esther.sjostrom@yahoo.com 
 
CD’s  
Crystal Tolentino 
409-939-9619 
crystalnicole@gmail.com 
 
Clerk of Session 
Merri Edwards 
409-497-4496 
wjemse@comcast.net 
 
Education 
 
Ministry 
Mary Pafford 
409-468-0457 
mcpafford@sbcglobal.net 
 

Newsletter 
Merri Edwards 
409-497-4496 
wjemse@comcast.net 
 
Treasurer 
Mike Shriner 
409-682-4355 
mkshriner@msn.com 
 
Web Page 
Barbara Hankins 
409-789-8077 
bhankins@comcast.net 
 
Women’s Bible Study 
Terry Peterek 
409-789-9565 
tspeterek@yahoo.com 
 
Worship 
Esther Sjostrom 
409-771-6466 
Esther.sjostrom@yahoo.com 

CHURCH CONTACTS 

 

 

Flowers may be  
given in honor or 
memory of a loved 
one. Please sign up 
to donate flowers in 
the Fellowship Hall. 

BIRTHDAYS  
ANNIVERSARIES 

October 
 
 5  Betty Streckfuss 
 6  Chuck Lawrence 
 7  Tresea Moradi 
14 Mike Shriner 
15 Gallis 
16Cooks 
18 Hansens 
22 Newsoms 
23 Hal Newsom 
26 Shriners 
27 Lance Stewart 
29 Jess Tutor 
 
 
 
 

Rejoice in 

the Lord 

always, 

and again 

I say, 

Rejoice! 
Philippians 4:4 



 

 

MAKING DISCIPLES 
FOR CHRIST 


